Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday April 11th. 2022
Present: Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.S.Cutts Mr.M.McDonnell
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
Apologies:    Mrs.S.Holland (BDC) Mr.R.Browne  Mrs.R.Scarff  

Public Participation None
1. Apologies were noted as above. Mr.Matthewson had submitted his resignation from the Council and the Clerk was asked to write to him to express the thanks of the Council for his work over many years.
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe as a Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting 
3. Minutes of the meeting on March 21st were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that all allotment rents had been paid. Highways had reported that no action would be taken on rubble in the verge on Crown Road and that they would look at any possible deterrent signage to avoid motorists ignoring the keep left bollard at the Crown Road/Church Street junction.
5. Planning No objections were raised to extensions at 56 Newton Street
6. Cemetery Drive and Car Park The Clerk reported that remedial work had started and that he and other councillors would be keeping an eye on the progress and liaising with the contractor.
7. Correspondence The Council had received an email regarding the tree guard around the tree at the Crown Road/Old Norwich Road junction which they decided they would continue to monitor. Ivy around trees on Swan Plain would be cut off at the base to avoid long term damage to the trees.
8. Accounts due for payment









J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)




£561.26

Npower

Street Lighting Electricity (inc.VAT)

£113.13
Npower

Street Lighting Electricity (inc.VAT)

£97.99

Npower

Street Lighting Electricity (inc.VAT)

£103.79

E-ON


Council Office (inc.VAT)



£12.79

Norfolk ALC

Annual Subscription




£349.17
PCC


Grant (maintenance of W.Lane cemetery)
£500.00
Birketts LLP

Legal Advice (inc.VAT)



£645.00
Mission Room
Room Hire





£12.00

9. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Council resolved that due to the high incidence of Covid, the next three meetings would be held in the Mission room and the situation would then be reviewed. The Council resolved that once the costs were known for the merger of BDC and SNDC offices any costly move to Broadland Business Park should be opposed and the Clerk should send a letter to the Chief Executive and if it did not attract the attention of the EDP the Clerk would write to them.
10. Next Meeting  Monday May 16th. at St.Faiths Mission Room 
